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LOCAL 

ST. 
SUPPORT FOR 
PIERRE 

Saipan - On Oct, 24, a 
Territorial Holiday in 
honor of the United Nattnn 
a large group of Saipan'a 
residents took the high
way to demonstrate their 
support for Mr. Roger St. 
Pierre, former public 
Defender in the T.T. 

Mr. St. Pierre was re
lieved of his responsibi
lities by the High Commis
sioner early this year on 
charges of taking illegal 
payment for his service. 

~nesday afternoon about 
500 people in 200 cars 

formed a motocade near the 
District Legislature Of
f.ice to show their support 
for St. Pierre reinstate 
ement. 

The motorcade proceeded 
up to Capital Hill wher€ 
they were greeted by St. 
Pierre and his wife in 
front of their house. 

On the return and after 
driving through the two 
winge of capital hill, the 
group passed the capital 
hill snack bar where Mr. 
Miyamoto. TT Attorny Ge-

a::m 't on page 10 

Saipa.n residents 'dd, together after the ·demonstration. 
to exJ_X'ess their satia.·'w t ·on of the notorcade success. 

PRICE 10¢ .[:1 

Not only the elders, the wJ:oie family 
joined the motoroade. 

MARIANAS S IJlTUS 
TALKS SET 

SAIPAN - OCT. 25 (MNS) 
The Chairman of the Mari
anas Political Stattas Com
mission, Senator Edward 
Pangelinan, met this week 
in San Francisco with U.S. 
Ambassador Franklin Haydn 
Williams to discuas plans 
for the next round in the 
Marianas status talks. 
Here is the complete text 
of a joint statement issu
ed by the two men at the 
conclusion of their meet
ing. 

"Senator Edward Pangeli
nan, Chairman and Alllhassa
dor Franklin Haydn Willi
ams, the U.S. negotiator 
for the U.S.-Marianas Po
litical Status talks, con
cluded two d&ys of infor
mal meeting in San Fran
cisco today bp jointly 
announcing that the next 
formal talks between the 
Marianas and the U.S., 
looking towards a politi-

cal union of the North-
era Marianas with the U.S. 
upon termination of the 
Trust Territory, will take 
place in December. 

"After reideving pro
gress that had been made 
during the May-June 1973 
negotianions, and the fur
ther work which has been 
accomplished subsequently 
by joint working sub-com
~ittees it was agreed the 
talks would open on Decem
ber 6, 1973 on Saipan. 

"The agenda will include 
a review of some of the 
legal and constitutional 
questions left over from 
the last negotiating ses
sion, a further exchange 
on future financial rela
tionship between a common
wealth of the Northern 
Marianas and the United 
States, government, and a 

can't on page 10 

NEW p0LICIES BY T.-C ED. BOARD 

mine and make recommenda
tions toward equalizing 
the classification and 
salary schedules of educa
tors with other Depart
ment. Finally, a resolu
tion asking for tt!he 
elimination of the current 
teacher hire limits and 
providing for the growth 
of the teaching staff to 
coincide with school popu
lations. 

Saipan - The Trust Ter
ritory Board of Education 
completed five days of 
deliberations on Friday 
October 19 in Saipan at 
their second meeting of 
the year. 

Under the chairmanship 
of Fr. Felix Yaoch, the 
board considered a variety 

of matters including the 
reorganization plan ffi~r 
the Headquarters Depart
ment of Education and its 
own role in the educa
tional process in Micro
nesia. 

Three resolutions to be 
submitted to the High 
Commissioner for aapproval 

were passed and tW1i1 new 
statements of policy were 
proposed. 

One resolution deals 
with the establishments of 
a Micronesian Archives 
under the Department of 
Education. Another one 
would empower the Depart
ment of Education to exa-

The TT Board of educa
tion is charge~ with 

acn't on page 10 
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STATEME 0 
(UNITED NATIONS RELEASE) 

The President of the 
United Nations Trusteeship 
Council, the Honorable 
Bertrand de Guilhem de 
Lataillade of France, has 
issued the folluwing stat
ement for United Nations 
Day, October 24: 

"On the occasion of the 
twenty-eighth anniversary 
of the United Nations, I 
send warm greetings from 
the Trusteeship Council to 
the peoples and leaders of 
Papua New Guinea and the 
Trust Terr itory of the 
Pacific Islands. May I 
convey to you my very best 
wishes for your well-being 
and prosperity. 

"The Council has follow
ed with great interest the 
steps wmich both territo
ries have taken towards 
the attainment of t-hhe 
objectJ.ves of tthe United 
Nations Charter. This 
year, the Council met in 
May and June, as it does 
each year, to consider the 

.. 
situation in the . two 
territories. 

"In regard to Papua New 
Guinea, we were greatly 
assisted by Mr. Julius 
Chan, Member of the House 
of Assembly and Minister 
for Finance, and Mr. Tho
mas Kavali, Member of the 
House of Assembly and Mi~ 
nister ior Public works, 
who took part in our d~ 
cussions. 

"The Council noted with 
satisfaction the further 
devolution of authority 
from .. the administering 
authority to the Govern
ment of Papua New Guinea 
in preparation for self
government to be attained 
in December of this year. 
The Council also noted 
that independence would be 
achieved in the closest 
consultation with the 
Government and the House 
of Assembly of Papua New 
Guinea. 

"As for the Trust Terri-
tory of the Pacific 

PALAU EDC CREATED 
SAIPAN, October 23 (MNS) 

In an effort to bolster 
the economic development 
of Palau District, the 
Palau Community Action 
Agency has or_ganized a 
Palau Economic Development 
Corporation {PEDC). Its 
main purpose is to provide 
loans and technical assis
tan~e to existing and new 
ventures in farming, fish
ing and other production-
oriented fields that 
directly involve and 
benefit the low-inomme 
people of Palau. 

Operating under a grant of 
$249,000 from the Office 
of Economic Opportunity, 
the PEDC will operate for 
two years, according to 
Deputy Director Otoichi 
Besebes. PEDC's seervices 
will include feasibility 
studies, organizational, 
marketing, production, 
personnel, administrative, 
accounting, research and 
development and public 
relations assistance need
ed by its client business-

es. 
During the funding 

period, PEDC intends to 
make loans and to provide 
technical assistance (un
der management contracts) 
to a reef fishing coopera
tive and a commercial 
agriculture enterprise, 
according to Besebes. The 
new vrganization also in
tends to recognize promis
ing ventures and put them 
through the feasibility 
study process. The fea
sible ventures will be 
financed by PEDC's invest
ment company scheme. An 
investment company will 
be organiEed toward the 
end of funding period to 
attract local investment 
and savings into useful 
economic use. 

PEDC's Board of Direct
ors will be composed of 
one representative · frtDlll 
each of Palau's seevanteen 
municipalities. ,fai,aons 
fifteen years or older li
ving in each of thes e mun
icipalities are eligible 

• 
Islands, we were greatly 
help ~d by the participa
tion in our discussions of . 
Senator Andon Amaraich and 
Representative Joab Sig
rah. 

"The Council has follow
ed with close attention 
the lat~st developments 
and discussions in regard 
to the future of Microne
sia. At its last session, 
the counci~ expressed the 
fervent hope that the ne~ 
gotiations on future 
status would be resumed 
shortly and that they 
would rbe conducted in a 
climate of understanding, 
realism and clarity. 

"I wish to assure the 
peoples of the two terri
tories that the Council 
will continue to do all it 
can to help them towards 
the achievement of the 
objectives of the Interna
tional trusteeship system 
and to foster ·their well
being." 

for PEDC membership, Bese
bes stated. 

He added that PEDC's 
long-range intention is to 
work closely with govern
ment offices and legisla
tive connnittees in bring
ing about a fast and 
balanced economic develop
ment of- Palau. It will 
also he1:p the low-income 
people in Palau into the 
mainstream of this devel

opment. 
fEDC will be headed by a 

U.S. Executive Director 
and a Micronesian Deputy 
Director who will take 
over the Executive Direct
or's position within 18 
months. 

PEDC hopes to demonst
rate to the government, 
the Congress of Micronesia 
and the local legislature 
that it can be one of the 
most effective ways of 
developing the economy. 
If PEDC succeeds, it will 
be a good idea to try a 
similar developmental sche 
em_e and approach .in the 
other districts of Micron
esia, according to Bese
bes. 

Environmental 
Protection 
Board To Meet 
Again 

Saipan - The third meet
ing of the Trust Terri
tory's Environmental Pro
tection Board will take 
place in Kolonia, Ponape 
from October 31 to Novem
ber 2, 1973. This meeting 
will be attended by the 
nine members of the Board, 
from all districts of 
Micronesia, as well as the 
Board's support staff of 
the Division of Environ
mental Health, Health 
Services Department, and 
other guests. Topics of 
environmental significance 
to Micronesia to be 
covered at the session 
include: 

The first annual report 
of the Board's activities 
and accomplishments to be 
given by the acting Execu
tive Officer, Sebastian 
bngesii. 

A comprehensive review 
of the Truk Lagoon's San
kisan Maru project and the 
related channel blasting 
activities will be presen
ted by Staff Marine 
Ecologists Margie Falanruw 
and Bill Brewer. A slide 
presentation documenting 
the removal of ·the sunken 
WWII depth-charges will 
also be given by Mr. Bre
wer. 

Presentation will be 
made of the proposed toi
let and wastewater facili
tation regulations and the 
subject of house/sewer 
connections by Sebastian 
Ongesii, acting Executive , 
Officer, and Mr. Wilfred 
Gilbert of Headquarters 
Public Works Department. 

Further discussion and 
review will b_e. made of 
construction permits and 
solid waste management for 
Micronesia by the support 
staff. 

Presentation will be 
made to the Board members 
of the first edition of 
the Environmental Protect-

c.o 11 1 t O 11 pa.g,€. ! • 
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PALAU WCTC TAKEOVE 
EP TO MEET. • I 

CO YL 1 .t o'LO m pa.g e.. 2 
ion Board's quarterly 
publication, The BULLETIN, PALAU, OCT. 23, (MNS)--

Palau District Administra
tor Thomas Remegesau and 
Fritz Rubasch, Mayor of 
Koror and President of the 
Western Carolines Trading 
Company (WU:tC) have called 
a general meeting of the 
stockholders of WCTC for 
Monday, November 5. The 
meeting will consider a 
Board of Directors p~o
't)OSal that the Trust 
Territory Government take 
over the management of the 
financially troubled com
pany. 

'fhe Board has requested, 
that the TT, through the 
Department of Resources 
and Development, take 
over the company and ins
tall a manager who 
assist the 

near 
company 

engages the import
export business in Palau, 
has a retail outlet in 
Koror, is the official 
b~er of copra produced 
in Palau District, and 
operates a chicken and egg 
production business. Stiaa
ted during Navy times, the 
Western Carolines Trading 
Company is one of the 
oldest such businesses in 
the TT, and it is also one 
of Micronesia's first 
publicly-owned companies. 
There are an estimated 400 
Micronesian stockholders. 

The official announce
ment of the meeting says: 

"One Monday, November 5, 
1973 at 1:00 p.m. there 
will be a WCTC Stockhol
ders meeting at the Civic 
Center in Palau for the 
purpose of notifying the 
•tockholders of the pEe
sent financial condition 
of the company. Stock
holders are asked to bring 
their stock certificate so 
that they can vote on the 
proposal: 'Whether or not 
the Trust Territory Gover
nment will take over the 
company immediately as 
requested by the WCTC 
Board of Directors.' 

"If any stockholder can
not attend the meeting, he 
should request in weiting 

another person to attend 
and vote for him. This 
peeson must have the stock 
certificate and written 
request with him in order 
to vote." 

MARIANAS 
!~~1~~!~1 

' 

dited by Yvonne Brewer, 
~caff Environmental Infor
mation Specialist. Mrs. 
Brewer wilL also narrate 
an eduaational film on 
coral reef destruction-
soon to be shown through-
out Micronesia. 

The Board 
support staff 
will tour 

members, 
and guests 

and inspect 

e1971 R J REYNO OS TOOACCO ;.;OMPANY WlNSTON·SALEM NC, JS A 

KING, 19 mg 'tar" 1.3 mg. n,co11ne. SUPER K:NG 20 mg "tar" 1.3 '!lg rnco• "e. av p:r cigarette. FTC Repon AUG '71. 
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Ponape's new wastewater 
treatment plant. 

Scheduled as special 
guest speaker for the 
third meeting of the Envi
ronmental Protection Board 
is Mr. Paul DeFalco, 
Director of Region IX, U. 
S. Environmental. Protec
tion Agency. 

The public is invited. 

..... 
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INTERVEW 
"We shall not Alienate our Land" 

_r TH DR. PALACIOS 
·"we shall not Alienate our Economic Resources" 

Because of the importance of situations developing 
over the past weeks on the issues of political status 
land and economy, the Marianas Variety has the honor of 
introducing the following questions to Dr. Palacios and 
bringing the anwers to 9ur readers in this interview. 

MARIANAS VARIETY: 
What do you think on the alienation of land? 

DR. PALACIOS: 
I think the subject of alienation of land is fully 

appreciated and understood by most people in the Maria
nas. 

The concept of alienation of economic resources is 
not £ally appreciated by some of our people. We are 
alienat:b:l5 our economic resources by letting outside 
investors control economic ventures by controlling the 
stock in a company. 

Under the pretext of economic development, many busi
ness enterprises are coming and have come into the 
Marianas without taking into consideration the Marianas 
capability to cope with and participate in the develop
ment. This is true particularjy in the area of human 
resources and capital. I have heard the argument that 
"you can't stop progress'. But my question is "for 
whom such progress is intended?" This is a very elemen
tary question that we must address ourselves to. Are 
our people the beneficiaries or the exploited? Do 
our people benefit if economic ventures take place when 
the ~ajority of the capital is owned by outsiders and 
the labor force comes from the outside? 

You inquired about Saipan International Property 
Corporation. I read their proposal. If the government 
gives Marpi to it, the government will be giving away 
the resources of the island on the pretext of economic 
progress and development. I think ;tis a racket that 
a company can lease land from the government with that 
kind of proposal. The next day the company can turn 
around and sublease it to another company for ten times 
as much as what SIPC Offered the government. It will be 
a give away. It's an alienation of our economic re
sources. What we cannot develop today because of our 
inability oo develop should wait until we, ourselves, 
can develop it. Certainly, a certain amount of outside 
capital and outside labor may be brought in but within 
a limit. 

I think we are heading for trouble in economic deve
lopment if we do not synchronize our speed of develop
ment withc,our awn human and capital resources. 
MARIANAS VARIETY: 

You remember the article in the Marianas Variety 
about alien labor. If the number of aliens will 
continues to increase, within five years it will be 
similar to the number of the Marianas population. Wnat 
do you think about this? 

· DR. PALACIOS: 
There are plans to build 5000 hotel rooms here on 

Saipan and each hotel room needs 1.5 persons ,or more to 
operate. Now we do not have that many people to work 
in the hotel industry. The meaning of this is to im~ 
port laborers and I'm against importing many laborers 
which will lead our people of the island to be amino
rity on our own island. This has not been appreciated 
by some of our people yet. They don't see this, but 
I think once they realize it and if the s±tuation 
occurred-- that there are too many outsiders on the 

Dr. Francisco T. Palacios is a S~ipanese born member 
of the Marianas Status Talks Commission and a leader. of 
the Territorial Party in the Marianas with extensive 
experien~e and activities in the field of politics here 
in the Mariamas. In addition, he serves as a medical 
doctor in the Trust Territory Health Service Office on 
Saipan. 

island-- then it's going to be tough. It's going to be 
a problem and it's going to be trouble because there is 
no nation, including the United States, that allows 
·foreigners to come in and dominate their land. The U.S. 
has inaugurated a policy to control immigration on 
,the basis of racial status. This is to maintain the 
racial balance the already existed in the U.S. TThere
fore, I am against bringing in laborers from outsider 
except for construction projec~s and short term con
tracts. It is a standard policy everywhere for self 
preservation to control. I'm sure people of good will 
appreciate the fact that our islands are very small and 
ourppeople are not so sophisticated enough to comp~~e 
with the outsiders for the present. 
MARIANAS VARIETY: 

In which direction do you want to see the island de
velop economically? 
DR. PALACIOS: 

An orderly economic development is essential. Agri
culture, fishing, tourism and banking development must 
be synchronized in such a manner that a breakdown of 
any industry due to war or depression in developed 
countries could be observed without undue strain to the
island. (It reminds me of the economy in Switzerland 
just before World War II.) 

Over dependence on tourists from Japan or the mili
tary economy of the U.S. will be very undesireable 
for our people. Our political freedom could be hin
dered by a strong Pacific nation if we are economically 

• ,... 
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DR. PALACIOS. 
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dependent on them. Even today our dependency on the 
U.S. administration might. in some cases. buv the 
silence of otherwise inteligent and outspoken indivi
duals. Of course, by nature, there are people who are 
reserved but extremely capable of playing the game off 
"if you can't beat them, join them". 

I am confident that the U.S. administraion is abso
lutely capable of establishing an orderly economic 
development. What puzzles some of the more thoughtful 
leaders in the Marianas ans Micronesia is the lack 
or 'snail-pace' progress in orderly economic develop
ment. Some Micronesians suspect that the U.S. is, by 
design, pumping money into and creating jobs in Micro
nesia in such a manner that we will be dependent on the 
U.S.seo that we will be scareed to loosen the tbnbilical 
cord-less the fetus will be born prematurely. Person
ally, I do not think hell fire will break loose in the 
Marianas or Micronesia if the U.S. decided to leave 
tomorrow. If the U.S. leaves here prematurely, other 
Pacific nations will come to make a deal with the 
Marianas and Micronesia. Will a nation come and o~lo
nize the islands? Not at this time in world history. 
The U.S., Japan, China and 'Russia will be competing 
in one form or another for Micronesia. Of course,by 
associating with the U.S. for a quarter of a century 
we learned to appreciate many good things about the U. 
S. and many really decent Americans came and went. 

Of course we also recognize Watergate and Nixou 
firing Cox, and Kissenger telling Hickle "who gives a 
damn about 100,000 Micronesians." But for every Kis
senger there must be a Hickel etc. The Complexi.ty be
yaund the ~~~-een is almost beyond our imagination. 

Another aspect of the economy essential for develop
ment is pooling all of our capital together into a 
"Public Corporation". If this mechanism is established 
and public education is rigorously pursued, every 
worker in the Marianas could easily put in $50.00 a 
year which amounts to $200,000. Perhaps by contribu
ting more, half a million dollars a year could easily 
be raised. 

If the Congress of Micronesia puts in $1,000,000 
from tax money and another $1,000,000 is borrowed from 
a bank, this will give us 2.5 million and then 2 mil
lion from outside investors will give us a total of 4.5 
million to build a hotel. ~ believe'this ought be pur
sued if people who are responsible for economic develo
pment here are to fulfill their responsibility and we 
the public should give all the support we can give to 
this type of venture. 

Having banking of ou~ own is absolutely essential to 
make money from our own money, etc. The Congress of 
Micronesia and the administration seem to be moving in 
the ritht direction here. Hopefully, the Bank of Mic
ronesia will soon be established. 
MARIANAS VARIETY: 

Besides agriculture, tourism, fishing and banking 
what about labor forces? 
DR. PALACIOS: 

The labor forces here should be developed to cope 
with the potential resources of the island. So we 
should emphasize agriculture in school. And the 
tourist industry is here so in secondary school, those 
skills that are useful! in tourism like cooking, Japan
ese language, tourist guiding, bookkeeping and related 
subjects useful for the tourist industry should be in
cluded in the curriculaum at school. Of course,there 
must be secondary schools where science and other sub
jects are emphasized as preparation for· other profes-

sions. It is in existen&e now in name only, but the 
standard of the curriculum is so low that the students 
who come out of high 'school aEe less useful than they 
could be. fh€ Japanese students who come out of high 
school now are far superior than our children. Yet I 
attended a Japaneses school for four years with Japan
ese students and I never felt for a moment that anyone 
of them was a bit superior to me or to my former 
Chamorrocand Carolinian classmates. Yet today we are 
producing an inferior?product from the public schools. 
In our day we used to say bring any kids from Japan, 
and we will match them, if not beat them, in areas we 
specialized in. That is the way we felt in G.K school. 

The school on Saipan was the pride of the German ad
ministration in its day. The Micronesian leaders in 
the Marianas, Palau and Yap during the Japanese colo
nial period were the product of the German public 
schools not the churches. Can the administrative aut
horities say that the public sbhools in Micronesia are 
the pride of the t:.S. in the Pacific? As for an educa
tion today, I pity our children for the neglect the 
are growing up with.' 

Those Micronesian boys and girls who are in college 
today and doing well are the product of high schools 
othe than public schools 6or the most part. This is a 
stat~ment of fact. Somehow I also feel responsille for 
our failure in public education. And those who are 
teaching today have inherited much of our poor educa
tional system. Some of our Micronesian educators must 
take enough courage to change our eduaation for the 
better. We will support them and they know we will 
support them. The ironic part of education here 1is 

eontinue.d on yxige- 10 
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The Governments of New Zealand and the Cook Islands 
recently entered into an agreement for tourism develop
ment in the Cooks that may be a model worth snudying 
for leaders in Micronesia's fledgling tourist industry, 
particularly those who would like to keep maximum con
trol over the industry in the hands of the local 
people.' 

As reported in a recent issue of South Pacific Travel 
Trade News, tha agreement has the two governments and 
AiT New Zealand setting up a consortium to build and 
operate all new resort hotels in the Cook Islands. The 
pc·ticipating agency in New Zealand will be the govern
mevt's Tourist Hotel Corponation, which will operate 
the hotels, with shares in the ventures to be made 
available to Cook Islander~. 

The Cook Islands Government, for its part, has esta
blished the Cook Islands Tourist Authority, which is 
imposing strict cont~ol over all aspects of tourism 
development. All operators in the industry must be 
licensed by the government, and international chains 
are, in the words of the report, "positively dis
courage." The story goes on to state that Inter
Continental Hotels, the Pan Am-conneoted firm, will 
definitely not get a license to operate in the Cook 
Islands, even though the company had included the 

~ountry on a list of South Pacific countries it intends 
entering. 

It has been commonly assumed in the Marianas and some 
other districts that large, first-class hotels simply 
cannot be built without massive outside capital, and 
this all too frequently means little or no control, or 
ownership, at the local level. Such a trend is certain
ly evident on Saipan. 

But if the experiment in the Cook Islands proves 
workable, and there is no reason oo assume it will not, 
it may be an attractive alternative to the big outside 
developer. It involves government money, of course, 
and to some that smacks of socialism. But pperhaps the 
Great American God Free Enterprise ought to undergo 
some modifications to suit conditions and the desired 
pace of development in small, isolated island com
m~nitie~ with limited resources. 

At any rate, we are ofteQ using the Cook Islands as a 
model for political purposes, with their unique "free 
association• relationship with New Zealand. Maybe they 
have a good thing going in their approach to tourism 
development as well. It's worth Iooking into. 
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Dear Editor: 

Senator Olympic Borja's letter in your paper of Oct
ober 12 stating that Pan American should be favored 
over Continental in the saipan airline route case con
tinues the pattern now well established in Saipan of 
ignoring the major issues in this unfortunate contro
versy. 

Everyone commenting on this case in Saipan seems to 
have forgotten that Japan Air Lines already h~s the 
route -- and the JAL is far and away the most skilled 
and successful manipulator of Japanese travellers. JAL 
surpassed PAA in carrying tourists to Guam from Japan 
many months ago and will continue to generate top 
traffic for Guam and, in the future, for Saipan. 

The personal battles being waged on Saipan over this 
routing issue are senseless, and the personal bitter
nesses being engendered needless and totally regret
table. For those of us who are farther away from the 
fire and not quite so enveloped in the dense smoke 
created by both PAA and CAL some see the issues this 
way: 

1. Continental's main interest in this case is to get 
a permanent route into Japan. Pan American's main in
terest (and Northwest's) is to keep a third American 
carrier -- be it Continental or any other -- out of 
Japan. Saipan is a pawn in a much bigger contest than 
a single route between this island and Tokyo. 

2. The issue will be decided by the USCAB in Washi~
ton without a great deal of concern for or insight into 
the desires or the needs of the people of Saipan. 

3. Tourism to Saipan can, and will, flourish. To 
what extent it flourishes depends, as it does anywhere 
else, on how many, not which, airlines serve Saipan. 

The logical course for the maximum economic benefit 
to Saipan and for the personal peace of its people, and 
leaders, is to ask the USCAB for both carriers. No 
one yet has refuted the proposition that the USCAB is .. _ ........... ·~ ....................... . r. r•"•"•"•"•"•"•"•"•"•"•~•"•"•"•"·"··········"•"•"·······,~ :t JUST ARRIVED PLYWOOD AND LUMBER :~: 
~I· MICRONESIAN CONSTRUCTION co. i· 
~:· 'llRCHITEClS•ENGINEERS•BUILOERS•CONSTRUCTION SUPPLY I .... 
• P. 0. BOX 63 o SAIPAN • MARIANA ISLANDS 96950 
~~ * DOUGLAS FIR WMBER S4S t 
Jl. 2 6 2 4 .... ~I· X X 8 TO 20 FEET X X 8 TO 20 FEET ~i· 
~~ 2 8 ~· •:• X X 12 TO 20 FEET ~i• 
,. ~:· 
~I· DOUGLAS FIR FORM PLYWOOD ~:· 
11· ! 5/B"x 4 x 8 ::r 
~~ ~r S.• DOUGLAS FIR PLYWOOD Ext TYPE ~:· 
i 1/4, 3/8, 1/2, 5~, 3/4 SIZES 4x 8 ! 
·~ ..... •-t ............................. ~ ......... ~ ........................................... ,-.~ ......... .,,. e;. ~ .......... ~~. ~. ~ ........ ~ •• ..--~ 

in a position with Japan where it could authorize two 
American carriers to carry Japanese traffic to Saipan. 

Dear Editor: 

Mall. .ti. n P Jr.a. !f 
A6-60cJ.o..ft PMo U.60.ll. 06 ToWL.l6m 
Univ (?/1.b<,t!f Oo Guun 

Please do print this letter because it is extremely 
important. I just read an interesting article in the 
2nd quarter 1973 issue of Micronesian Reporter en
titled, UCLA - Micronesia a Cooperative Venture In 
Legal Education, written by Vic Uherbelan. I gather 
that Vic is a law student at UCLA. 

The article talks about law students from UCLA work
ing in the AG's Office, the High Court, the Congress of 
Micronesia, etc., for a quarter and acquiring credits 
at their school at the same time. Well, that sounds 
very nice; perhaps even practical and just maybe fruit
ful. 

The point is, there is also another legal education 
program in Micronesia called, Legal Services Summer 
program. It does basically the same thing except for 
one very big and important difference. The Legal 
Services program hires MICRONESIAN law students and 
prospective law students, and only MICRONESIANS. On 
the other hand, as far as I know, the AG's Office, the 
High Court, etc., have not had one Micronesian in their 
internship p~ogram. 

The obvious question that follows therefore is, why 
does only Legal Services go out of its way to help, 
train and promote Micronesian law students? Why 
doesn't the T.T. Government do the same? Why does the 
T.T. Government instead try to advance and promote 1 
American law students from UCLA? Is it because Legal 
Services is the one true to the needs of Micronesia? 
Legal Services lawyer~ contact law schools to try and 
help Micronesians get admitted, but I haven't heacd 
that the government does that. Why? Is it because the 
government doesn't give a~~? For purposes of schola
rship~for instance, the government places legal educ~ 
ation at the bottom of the list of priorities under 
miscellaneous. Why? 

The answer is not to be given here, but these are 
very important questions for us Micronesians to do some
thing about • 

Sine.ell ely, 

Ra.rro n G. Villagomez 

UNAUTHORIZED EXPENDITURE - ROTA 

Dear Editor 

On October 12, 1973 the Rota Municipal Council had 
a Special Session only to appropriate funds for the 
housing of the Block Making Machine and to assist the 
Rota Department of Education. 

On the issue of housing the block making machine, I 
was shocked to see that the outskirt of the village 
leading to the airport was bulldozed for the shelter of 
this block making machi~e. Through inquiry during ses
sion in which the Mayor chaired the meeting, I charged 
that the location is the worst selection for the block 
making machine. Through verbal exchanges with the 
Chairman, I pointed out that the selected location 
lacks a study from the Pollution/Enviromental Control 

c.o n ' .t o n pa.g e 8 
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Department although the Land Management in Rota was 
consulted prior to the clearing of this area. I con
cluded by telliag the Chairman and fellow members in 
the Council tlia.t looking scores of years ahead I 
still do not see the practicality and feasibility of 
locating a facto~y by Marine Drive surrounded by resi
dences of residents, although I supported the idea of 
sheltering the block making machine but definitely not 
spending $5,000.00 of Municipal Funds for it. 

On the measure of assisting the Rota Department of 
Education, the Rota Municipal Council appropriated 
$3,000.00.as its assistance. Through routine question
ing on the floor I discovered that a portion of this 
appropriated amount is to match the already paid 
teacher (s) dating back as far as August 1973 in order 
to keep the books balan~ed. I angrily •pointed out to 
the members and to th C,1airman that this is a Shield-

. ing Mechanism and I do nJt want any part of it. The 
Mayor went further to elaborate that there was a Con
fidential Appropriation to assist the Rota Department 
of Education but he does not want to let District 
Department of Education know about it. He further 
stated that all the Council Members know of this 
Confide~tial Appropriation which I seriously doubt with 

JOHNSON OUTBOARD MOTORS 

my ;xception. Furthermore, I discovered through in
qu.' ry tha no one had authorized the Mayor, Municipali
ty ~f ~ota to use this fund to pay teachers in Rota 
Schools but he himself. He is aware of the consequences 
following such act yet he admittedly made it known that 
he is responsible. Although I discovered that the 
amount already paid to teachers is somewhat minimal)! 
still feel that there are still other sources being 
paia out of Municipal Funds without due authorization. 
In closing, I bluntly told the Chairman (Mayor) that he 
had been using Public Funds without the Council's know
leµge and this could lead to harsher punitive conse
quences. For two sessions I had been requesting to have 
the books of the Municipa! Government audited and to 
date this have not been satisfied. 

I am presently in the process of requesting the Audit 
Section Chief to screen the books of the Rota Muni
cipal Government. After this I am quite certain that 
there will exist discrepancies in Public Funds handling 
pQssibly dating back since the inception of the Rota 
Municipal Government. Thereafter, I will seriously 
consider forming a Committee to Impeach the Mayor, 
which is already being considered. 

C1vt..,Ui S • I no .6 , C ha.,i/r..rru n 
Ve.vela pme.nt & Wel.6a1te. 
Ro.ta., Mun.lup:ti.. Gove1tnme.nt 

1973 MODELS 
NET CASf-4 PRICE 

~ >I H.,.•2t1.INI 50 H.,.• t,IJUI '•• 
~·~ I H.P.• 411.95 15 H.P.•ff,441.N ~' 

_,,.,, Ill H.P.• 5'2.11 85 H.P.• ,.nu,, ... . 
• ZI H.P.• 631.45 115 H.,.• ,.,rug ..... .. 

Zli H.P.• 67LJO 135 H.P,• Z.ll5.15 ,...,, 

LIFESAVER RADIAL STEEL R/S 
41 H.P.• 1143.15 1 

P'lUS Ont Yur Wa,ranty / FrN BrHk·ln lnspecOott •nd 
fune-tJo I Comol1t1 Parts and S.n1et / Financint AHilabl .. 

MARIi IS 
BOATS I MOTOU 

jAT BUTLl:.R'S) Slnd1an.i 

772-2274 

l<I CONTENTS 50 MACE IN AUSTRALIA 
Brymay 
Waler-proo~"f ma-,--.-,tche=s--

Greenlites 
ffi 

Bright new label 
and still the only matches in 

the world that light when wet. 
Greenlites are made for your part 

of the world. 
They're tropical matches-waterproof ' 

matches. Ask for them. 

Trade Inquiries: 
PETER FISHER TRADING 

PTY, LTD, 
321 Pitt Street 
S dney, Australia 

With Cushioned Steel Construction 
Guaranteed for 40,000 Miles 

NOW A\AILABLE 

AT 

.IOETEN MOTOR CO. 

The Lifesaver Radial Steel R/S's radial 
cord construction and exclusive cush
ioned steel belt provide two important 
features flexible sidewalls and a firm, 
flat tread. 

JOETEN CENTER 
These features provide the following 
benefits: 

• THE STRENGTH AND PROTECTION 
OF STEEL 

• MORE ANTI-SKID PROTECTION 
• BETTER VALUE 

• GUARANTEED 40,000 MILES 
• INCREASED GAS MILEAGE 

• AN EASY, SMOOTH RIDE 
• IMPROVED STEERING RESPONSE 
• BETTER HIGH SPEED PERFORMANCE 
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SPARE 
RIBS 

99CLB 

· - SUPERMARKET 
MEAT DEPT. 

MAKEREL Lb.47~ FRYERS 
• 

JANET DAVIS 82 FRE FROZEN USPA GRADE A. LB. 

WE HAVE FRESH YELLOW FIN, 
WAHOO AND TUNA STEAK 1 

PRODUCE DEPT. 
EVERY FRIDAY FRESH FRUITS AND 

VEGETABLES FLOWN IN FROM THE US. AND JAPAN 

GROCERY DEPT. 
KIKKOMAN 1. 8 LITRE - 1.67 CARNATION CHOCO. 

C · C SAPPORO ICH BAN 5 FOR .89 DRINK 14 oz. 4 FOR .59 
ARGO OIL 48 oz. 1.54 REAL FRESH 
VINEGAR cmER QT. .29c CHOCOLATE QT. .39c 
SWEET PEAS fREsHLIKE 

14 1
~

2 
F~i· .79c CLOROX 1 112 GAL. 1.99 

CUT GREEN BEANS FRE;~lf .79c ~NG 33 oz. . 1.89 
CREAM CORN FRESHLIKE 14 112 oz • • 79c SARDINES IN oIL EL ANcu 4 3/s oz. .39c 
SHOESTRING . MARG RINE BLUE BONNET 111 .s2c 

CARROTS FRESHLIKE 
1l_iJ; .79c DOG FOOD SKIPPY 15 oz. 2 FOR .asc 

( WHOLE BEETS FRESHLI~ ~
4r~i" .79c TOILET PAPER 4's PKG. TISS !J2c 

SUGAR C&H 5 LB. 1. 8 



Page 10 MARIANAS VARIETY NEWS ANV VIEWS OCTOBER 26, 7973 
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neral with sheriff .An
tonio Benavente waved to 
them. There was no dis
turbance and the motorcade 
proceeded in an orderly 
fashion totthe Legislature 
office area in Susupe 
where they dispurs-d. 

Most of the participants 
were local residents of 
Saipan. Congressman Feli
pe Atalig was the only 
politician participated in 
the motorcade 

"I am glad so many ppeo
ple come today to express 
their support for St. 
Pierre reinstatement" said 

Lined -up - The 
motorcade on 

its way to 
Capito Z HiU. 

Mr. Luis Benavente, prin
cipal of MHS and one of 
the principal organizers 
of the demonstration. "al
though the demonstration 
was announced only three 
days ago and we are very 
pleased with the partioi.
pation. This is not the 
only one, the next one 
will be when the haeailig 
on St. Pierre case takes 
place on iNov, 14, There 
will be even .more Sai
panese demons tr a ting their 
support for St. Pierre in 
front of the High Court 
building." 

DR. PAL CIOS 
C{} nu.nue.d f/wm yxig e. 5 

that the expatriate can send their children abroad with 
an educational allowance from the Federai ~overnment. 
Perhaps this is the reason our ppblic schools are in 
such a mess because maybe they could car~less about our 
schools. Those of us Micronesians who wan~ to give our 
children a good high school gackground have to scrape 
deep down into our pockets to send our kids abroad for 
school. 

I'm all for good education and support the expatriate 
children to develop their potentiality. But when our 
kids are put into a disadvantageous position, do you 
think we appreciate it? 

I am sure I am one of few people here to say tthis 
publicly, but I will be less than ho~es t if I d()n' t say 
it, and the administration will not know we are inte~ 
rested ia education and training for our chi!-. 
dren. If I am administrator I would be the last person 
to spend the tax money for education and train;ng of 
people. .. · 

Perhaps we have been misrepresenting th~ lower·educa-
-· tional levels. But the college students were no well 

prepared in many instances when they left the island's. 
And learning facts at the elementary level requires 
knowing a foreign language (English), a ·special bi
lingual technique, motivation, and pride and coQ.fi
dence. Of course, kids cannot learn everything in 
school. They learn half of what they learn outside of 
the campus. 

The people and the administration must reassess oour" 
objectives and policies in economic development and 
edueation as a prerequisite to the termination of the 
Trusheeehip agreement. 

NEW POLICIES ••• 
can't from page 1 

setting policy for educa- Handbook, to prepare an 
tion in the Trust Terri- interim teacher certifi
tory and the passage of cation policy and to take 
these resolutions repre- up the question of scho
sents the efforts of the larship policies and 
Board to fulfill its criteria with the Man
responsibilities. power Advisory Council and 

The two pmlicy state- the District DDirectors of 
ments also prepared by the Education. . 
Board will, if approved, Each District was repre
limit the possibility of sented on the Broad 
education personnel (tea- chaired by Fr. Yaoch (Pa
chers and administrators) lau). The other members 
to participate in outside are Mr. Manuel Sound 
a~tivi~ies if those acti- (Truk), Mr. Bernard Helge
vities would require more nberger (Poanpe), Mr. Pete 
time away from the job A. Tenorio (Marianas), Mr. 
than the annual leave the Lepty Leviticus (Mars
individual has accumula- halls) and Mr. Raphael 
ted. Dabuchiren (Yap). 

The second policy pro- Non voting members in-
posal would establish a eluded the Director of 
new procedure for thhe Education, Mr. David 
nomination or renomination Ramarui, and Deputy Direc
of members of the Board of tor, Mr. Joseph Oakey. The 
Education. next board meeting is 

In other actions, the tentatively scheduled for 
Board assigned the Depart- January at which time 
ment of Education the final plans will be made 
responsibility! of Jerking for a major TT-wide con
on the Board's by laws and ference on Education in 

Micronesia. 

TALKS SCT •.• can't from rxzge 1 

continuation of the discu
ssion of the future diepo
sition of public land now 
held in trust for the 
people by the Trust Terri
tory government, and 
future U.S. land require
ments in the Marianas. 
Chairman Pangelinan and 
Ambassador Williams also 
agreed that a preliminary 
exchange of views on tran
sition to self-government 
and the calling of a Mari
anas Contitutional Conven
tion would b.e useful. 

"In assessing the record 
of the past ten months 
since the opening of the 
talks leading to a politi
cal union of the Norhhern 
Marianas and the U.S., 
Senator Pangelinan and 

December meeting toward a 
mutually acceptable agree
ment which would be sub
mitted to the Congress of 
the United States, the 
Marianas District Legisla
ture and to the people of 
the Northern Marianas for 
their approval in the form 
of a plebiscite." 

T,T, EMPLOYEES $10 
NO MILEAGE 

Gll~J• INTERNATIONAL 
P •. 10.X 1855 
fAMUNING GUAM 

Ambassador Williams expre- ~---~------------t 
EDITOR'S NOTE 

MARIANAS VARIETY IS ~ED 
CCJ,1PlETELY BY YOUNIS ART 

STUDIO 

ssed satisfaction with the 
solid accomplishment Sn 
the negotiations to date. 
Both also expressed :confi
dence that further pro
gress would be mad~ at the .1------------------_. {; 
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i anaoa\,IL1NGNews 
by DANNY DANGZALAN 

Here are the standings and results of the leagues as 
complied from the board by this writer. It may be ,of 
interest to note that High Games and High Series are 
getting better and better as compared to those bowled 
three or four months ago. 
MONDAY MEN'S HCP. LEAGUE (As of Oct. 15) 
Champion - DESIGN BUILDERS (Members: Tony 

Manny Gallardo, Ador Torres, Joe 
Guerrero, Tony Lizama and Carlos 

Runner-up - LOS CAVITENOS 

Dela Rosa, 
Galang, Joe 

Manucdoc) . 

High Series, Score - OSCAR VILLANUEVA - 594; High Game 
Score - RICKY SABLAN - 234 
ALL FILIPINO BAYANIHAN (As of Oct. 22) 
Leading - BATANG LAGALAG (Members: Pat & Rudy Gonzales, 

Eddie Manuel, Fred Gonzales and Kit Arce). 
High Series, Score - MANNY VILAGA - 600; High Game, 
Score - ARDO TORRES - 234. 
ADAM & EVE MIXED DOUBLES (As of Oct. 16) 
Leading - MICCO (Members: Lupe & Manny Eugenio, Julie & 

Frank Castro, Annie & Roman Tudela). 
Second Place - RECORD BREAKERS 
High Series Score - Joe C. Guerrero -589; TONIE SAKI-

SAT -519 
High Game, Score - WALLY SCHICK -235; JULIE CASTR0-212 
BEER FRAME HUSTLERS (As of Oct. 16) 

Joe 
Glenn 

Padua). 

Leading - MIU STRIKERS (Members: Nick Guerrero, 
Guerrero, Tony Guerrero, Joe Sasamota, 
Butteris, Ralph Villagomez and Jerry 

Second Place - MAFIA 
High Series Score - EMERSON MURR - 591; High Game, 
Score - DAVE SABLAN -225 
WEDNESDAY MAVERICK LEAGUE (As of Oct. 10) 

Leading - D'LANCERS (Members: Pat Gonzales Ding Ordo
nez, Jess Taitano, Koro Towai, Vic Cepeda, 
Cris Pablo, Eddie Manuel and Rudy Gonzales). 

High Series, Score - RUDY GONZALES - 577; High Game 
Score - RUDY GONZALES - 243 
WEDNESDAY MEN'S HCP, LEAGUE (As of Oct. 17) 
Champion - SAIPAN CONTINENTAL (Members: Pat Gonzales, 

Eddie Manuel, Vee Manela, Fred Manapat, Del 
Santiago, Pete Torres and Nick Lugmao). 

Runner-up - ASTROBOWLERS 
High Series, Score - NICK GUERRERO -645; High Game, 
Score - JESS ATTAO - 245 
LADIES' THURSDAY HCP. LEAGUE (As of Oct 11) 
Champion - 7 WONDERS (Members: Lupe Eugenio, Julie 

Castro, Annie Tudela, M. Muna, Connie Igi
somar and Amalia Lifoifoi). 

High Series, Score - TONIE SAKISAT - 520; High Game, 
Score - TONIE SAKISAT - 228 
THURSDAY MEN'S HCP. LEAGUE (As of Oct 18) 
Tied for first place - PACESTTERS AND GRAVE DIGGERS. 
High Series, Score - JOE DALE - 594; High Game, Score 

Alfred Aldan - 212 
SATURDAY SCOTCH DOUBLES SWEEPER (Oct. 20, results) 
1st Round: Champion - Joe Guerrero & Tonie Sakist - 556 

2nd - Eddie Mallari & Lydia Duenas; 3rd -
Ray & Lucy Pratt. High Game: Joe & Tonie--
198 

2nd Rdurid: Champion - Glenn & Vicky Butteris - 483; 
2nd - Eddie Mallari & Lydia Duenas; 3rd -
Joe Sasamoto & Diane Chong. High GAme: 
Glenn & Vicky - 199 

3rd Round Champion - Joe Guerrero & Marv Halstead-
568; 2nd - Joe Sasamoto & Diane Chong; 3rd 
Ray & Lucy Pratt. High Game: Jo'e & Mary -
209. 

Next time around, we shall show the photos of some of 
our best bowlers in this column. We have had Kings of 
the Lanes like JOE DALE & BOB HAMRICK and later on the 
BOWLERS OF THE MONTH. You'll see their pictures in 
action, you bet! 

.,, 

We made flying 
to Guam 

more convenient. J 

You know how inconvenient it is to have to wait · 
for a plane that's going where you want to go. ~ • • 

So do we. 
That's why there are now /01,1r flights every Sunday, 

Tuesday and Thursday t~Guam. 
And three flights every Monday, Wednesaay, Friday 

and Saturday. • 
That's 24 flights to Guam every week for your 

convenience. Of course, Continental/ Air Micronesia also 
offers 24 return flights every week. 

Because pride gets things done. 
We've even increased our service to Truk, Majuro, 

Yap and Palau. 
For more information and reservations, call your tr,a_vel 

agent. Or phone Continental/ Air Micronesia at 64 9 2 
or· 6493. 

8 CONTINENTAL AIRLINES 
AIR MICRONESIA SB: 
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CARGO & PASSENGERS 
SERVICE IN THE MARIANAS 

& 

Z E 
(ROTARY ENGINE) 

ALSO SALES 
AIR CONDITIONERS Ar~D 
REFR;C:RATORS. 
REPAIR SHOP & SE.RVICES 
f-0~ YOUR NEEDS. 

CALL 3107 

• 

Obviousl-, 
Johnso 

your money. 

• 

• 

BLACK 
MICRO CORP. 

GENERAL 
CONTRACTOR 
EQUIPMENT 

RENTAL 
P.O.BOX 545 TEL:9738 

SAIPAN M. 1._96950 

BANK 
OFAMERICA 

SERVING 
SAIPAN 
OVER 
20 YEARS 

r.o.aox 231 SAIPAN, 
MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 

LEONARD MASGN 

• 

5234 KEAKEALANI ST. 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96821 

INFLATABLE BOATS 

DIVING AND 1'1ARINE 
EQUIPf-ENT 

PCMER AND SAIL BOATS 
P,O, BOX 2792, 

AGAAA.1 GUAM 96910 
TEL, 772-8786 ~ 

MARINE llUVE., ASNJ 
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